DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

NOVEMBER 18, 2014
Members Present: Armbruster, Carroll, Farley, Goss, Lardizzone, Newman, Sarg, Seppala, Showell, Smith and Weir
Members Excused: Newstadt, Hampton, Corsa, McMullen
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Staff Present: Knotts and Peterson
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS
Ginny Yelland, (VAMC-Wilmington) – Announced that the Town Hall meeting to be held at 12:00 PM November 20, 2014 at the Kent County Administration Complex will include leadership of the VA Medical Center and the Veterans Benefits Administration.  They anticipate another Town Hall meeting to take place in Sussex County for January.  The location and date has not been determined.  She reported that the CBOCs are fully staffed, but the nurse practitioner in Georgetown has accepted another position in the VAMC.  They will recruit for a replacement.  
- Commission Farley requested VAMC support with the upcoming summit in March for the Brain Injury Association of Delaware, as they are now developing a veterans track.  
- Commissioner Carroll requested information on utilization of the VA bus for appointments.  Ms. Yelland reported that it is being utilized, but she would check on the actual usage and report back in December.

- Chairman Sarg requested to know specifically who the point of contact should be for patient advocacy and issues.  Ms. Yelland reported that she would provide a contact list for the Commission.  
- Chairman Sarg reported statistics that only 40 % of veterans have accessed VA healthcare and are they taking new enrollments and what status does a category 8 veteran have in regard to access.  Ms. Yelland reported that all veterans are eligible, but category 8 is not able to access their services at this time.  She offered to review their statistics and make a follow up report in December.  
Bill Peterson (Administrator, Delaware Veterans Home (DVH)) – Reported that they approved seven admissions, but with five residents deceased the net gain is two residents for a census of 125.  The Admissions Committee has nine applications to be reviewed on December 10, 2014.  The DVH will hold the annual holiday party for the residents on December 10th beginning a 6:00 PM.  While attending a conference with the National Association of State Veteran Homes in Washington, he was able to take a White House tour meeting with Vice President Biden.  He met with Secretary McDonald (VA) and had an engaging discussion on the future of the VA and health care, especially as it pertains to long term care.  He also attended laying of the wreath at Arlington National Cemetery for Veterans Day.  He announced that they have two staff members travelling to Austin, TX to receive the AMA’s National Quality Award for the DVH.  
- Commissioner Carroll asked for information on needs that might be met with the account for Friends of Delaware Veterans Home.  Mr. Peterson stated that they had no present need.  They are awaiting GIC to make updates to the web site to revise the priority list of needs.  This year they plan to provide the residents with shirts for Christmas. 

- Chairman Sarg requested information on the current medical GDP.  Mr. Peterson reported it was at about 6.3%.  The DVH will request a 3% rate increase for the self-pay resident with an estimate of $138 per day – a significantly lower cost than exists in the prevailing market.  
John Knotts (DCVA Executive Director) – Reported on the success of the Black Tie Dinner and fund raiser for the Friends of Delaware Veterans Trust.  The event was well attended.  Net proceeds are $9,966.00.  This afternoon at 3:00 PM, the OMB will hold a public hearing on the Department of State’s FY 2016 Budget Request.  Commissioners are encouraged to attend and show their support of DCVA’s programs and proposed budget.  Recent events that the commission has participated in are:
-Recognition DTCC as a Military Friendly School: The purpose of the event was to announce the recognition of DelTech as a Military Friendly School. Similar events were held simultaneously on each campus of DelTech. During the past year DelTech has established a student veterans organization, Veterans Inspiring Progress (VIP), and has made other efforts to recognize and improve service to Delaware’s veterans community. The Mayor of Dover and student members of the active duty, reserve and guard were in attendance, as well as representatives of the VVA, Home of the Brave and DelTech faculty and staff. The president of DelTech provided remarks and the DelTech, Terry Campus, Director recognized the presence of the DCVA and complimented the work we have done with DelTech to help veterans. The Veteran President of the VIP provided remarks pointing out the work DelTech has done to make veterans welcome and to ensure they are given full access to the benefits available at DelTech.  

Commissioners Sarg and Farley attended the SCPD annual luncheon at the Duncan Center Dover.   DHSS Secretary and her staff briefed stakeholders on the results of last year’s activities, new state and federal legislation, and plans for use of budgeted funds for the current fiscal year. Secretary Landgraf provided an overview of DHSS activities related to persons with disabilities and her staff provided detailed discussions of those activities.  The DCVA attended this function as members of the State Brain Injury Committee and provided the only veterans presence at the event. 

November 5, 2014 – Executive Director Knotts provided a presentation to the Spring Meadow, Smyrna, retirement community – evening program at the Club House at 7:00 PM.  POC Kevin Mcgrath 734-223-5288 or 302-514-9044 kevin_mcgrath103@comcast.net

November 7, 2014 – Friends of Delaware Veterans, Inc. f/t Trust Fund, Dinner at the Modern Maturity Center, Dover. The dinner brought supporters from across the state, including individuals and organizational sponsorships from each county government; the City of Dover; George Chabbott; the Commission of Veterans Affairs; Delaware Heart & Vascular; Dover Downs Hotel & Casino; Eagle Erectors; Grotto Pizza; June Jam; Kent County GOP; Military Officers Association of America; Richard Y. Johnson & Sons, Inc.; state elected officials; the State Council of the Vietnam Veterans of America; and VVA Chapters 83 and 850. Some table sponsors donated their seats to others, so wounded veterans and others could be recognized and honored. Doc Magrogan’s Oyster House hosted a simultaneous event and donated a percentage of the proceeds to the Trust Fund. Net proceeds raised by Friends of Delaware Veterans Inc., $9,966.50.  
Central Delaware Chamber of Commerce & 436th Airlift Wing MILCON Briefing, 10 November 2014 at the Landings, Dover AFB DE - The annual MILCON Breakfast to update the Camber, the Congressional Delegation, local  business and elected officials on the status of the base and construction projects.  Colonel Michael W. Grismer, Jr. Commander 436th Airlift Wing was the main briefer and Colonel Raymond A. Kozak briefed on the integration of the 512th Airlift Wing (Reserve) into the total operational mission.  There were remarks from Senators Carper and Coons and Representative Carney.  Many leaders of the 436th & 512th Air Lift Wings were also in attendance as well members of Professional Military Organizations, airman and families form the base.  It was a comprehensive review of base operations and future project at the base.  It also offered an opportunity to inter act with the Congressional Delegation, local leaders of business and the community leaders on current topics.   Commissioners Bill Farley, Ron Sarg, and Bill McMullen attending.  

Veteran Homelessness – Dover Mayor Robin Christiansen accepted the HUD challenge to end veteran harmlessness in 2015.  Commissioner Bill Farley and Maria Bynum of HUD are co-chairs working with a coalition including representatives from the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs, Homeless Planning Council of Delaware, Dover Housing Authority, Interfaith Mission, and others.  The goals set for this initiative are outreach, prevention, and diversion.  Members of the Commission including Ron Sarg, Bill Farley, and John Knotts, attended the Mayor’s press conference at City Hall November 10, 2014. 

Veterans Day Observances – DCVA participated in several programs throughout the State to mark this holiday.  The annual event sponsored by the Commission and the River and Bay Authority at the Bridge War Memorial, Delaware Memorial Bridge, is designated as a regional site for this observance by the Veterans Day National Committee, U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs.  Veterans Day remarks were delivered by Lieutenant Governor Matt Denn, Senator Thomas Carper, Senator Christopher Coons, Representative John Carney, State Representative Earl Jaques, and Major General Frank Vavala.  Approximately seventy Veteran service organizations participated in the program with tributes.   

Commissioners Armbruster and Seppala attended the Observance of Veterans Day at DuPont Chestnut Run Plaza which was set-up and hosted by the DuPont Veterans Network.  The program this year honored Vietnam Veterans.  Special Guest where Senator Chris Coons, Governor Jack Markell , MG Frank Vavala  and Mr. William F. Weber Vice President of  Kevlar, DuPont Protection Technologies. ”Protect the Protector” and the Keynote Speaker BG (Ret) Terry L. Wiley, Civilian Aide to the Secretary of the Army of Delaware.

Upcoming Events:

November 18, 2014 – Office of Management and Budget – public hearing for the FY 2016 budget preparations for the Department of State.  Meeting is in the Senate Chamber from 3:00 PM to 4:30 PM.
November 20, 2014 – U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs Towne Hall meeting at 12:00 PM at the Kent County Administration Complex and Levy Court, Dover.  
December 8, 2014 – Wreaths Across America, recognition ceremony, Delaware General 

Assembly.

December 16, 2014 – Employee Recognition and DCVA’s Holiday Meeting at DelVets Post 2 1:00 PM.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Liz Byers-Jiron (Director, Veterans Stand Down) – Reported that the committee for the 2015 Stand Down for October 2, 2015 will begin meeting the 4th Thursday of the month at 1:00 PM.  The first meeting is January at the Walter L. Fox, American Legion Post 2, Dover.  The location for the Stand Down has not been determined.   The Wilmington Church of God will provide Christmas Stocking stuffed with sundries to committee members to present to veterans.  
MOTION BY COMMISSIONER LARDIZZONE TO ACCEPT SEPTEMBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY MARK NEWMAN, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Delaware Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Bear Chair Bill Carroll 

- 68 Interments

- 45 Applications 

- New heat and AC system to be installed this week for the public restrooms.

Delaware Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Millsboro Chair George Goss
- 36 Interments 

- 49 Applications 

- Video surveillance system installed at the maintenance building

Personnel Chair George Goss

- Administration Specialist III Dover – vacant.  Position was approved for hire, announcement is pending.  

- Administration Specialist III DVMC Bear – Cheryl Newmarker-Lloyd has accepted the position and began work Nov 17th.  

- Larence Kirby has accepted the position of Executive Director and will start on Nov 19th.

Health & Human Services Chair Bob Corsa

Veteran Service Officer Report

- 77 New Claims 

- Awards 


Retro $373 thousand


Recovery $1.9 million.

 

- Veterans Trust Fund


Awards $5,603.65


Donations $510.00


Balance $47,648

Finance & Logistics Chair Mark Newman

- Public Hearing with OMB on Dept. of State FY 2016 budget request. 

Commemorative Affairs Chair LTC Angela Showell

- Dec 8th Wreaths across America

- July 1-5 2015 the Wall That Heals

ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Armbruster (AMERICAN LEGION) – Reported that he attended a breakfast at DTCC for Veterans Day and the event at the War Memorial.  Raffle tickets are available for $20 to support the Warrior Weekend Program.  Two tickets to the 2015 Super Bowl, transportation, and three nights in a hotel.  Eligible recipients are wounded warriors of Iraq or Afghanistan.   
Carroll (MOPH) – Issued a book marker from the MOPH with a description of the medal with its origin and purpose.  It also provides information on MOPH with its founding and mission.  He congratulated Gary “Mo” Morris on his performance as emcee at the bridge ceremony and mentioned that the event was well attended.  He reported that a Past Commander Ray Landon had recently passed away.  He will be attending a meeting at VAMC for VAVS donation program.  
Corsa (VVA) – Excused.
Farley (MCL) – Reported that the Toys-for-Tots program is about to kick off.  Last year more than 1,000 families received gifts through the program.  A box will be provided at the DCVA office for collections.  New toys are welcomed for an age group up to 15.  They do not receive enough gifts for the 10-15 age groups.  He described his participation planning for the National kick off of Wreaths Across America and the State event at Legislative Hall on December 8th at noon.  He reported on his efforts working on the Dover Mayor’s challenge to eliminate veteran homelessness in 2015.  
Goss (KWVA) – The chapter Christmas Party is Dec 17th, Georgetown at the brick hotel.  
Hampton (At Large) – Excused.
Lardizzone (DAV) – attended the Black Tie Dinner.  Great event and one of his post members a wounded warrior was invited to attend.  They received $8,000 in donations for a new van from the VFW, WSFS and Discover Card.  DAV will purchase a new Ford Flex for transportation to the VAMC.
McMullen (AFSA) – Excused.
Newman (VFW) – reported he just returned from the Eastern State Conference for the order of the Cooties and attended the laying of the wreath at the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier.  
Newstadt (JWV) – Excused.
Sarg (MOAA) – attended the National Conference in D.C. where the Dover chapter received a five star rating.  They will begin working to support the upcoming Defense Budget and stressed the importance of being vigilant to safeguard veteran benefits.  He was a guest speaker for Westminster Village on veterans’ day.   He has been working with a VAMC task group to examine 16 focus areas on health care delivery at the VAMC-Wilmington.  
Seppala (MOWW) – Attended Veterans’ Day events with Dupont, the War Memorial at the bridge, and Cooches Bridge.  
Showell (AT LARGE) – Announced the Holiday Concert of Dec 10th at 7:00 PM the Grande, Wilmington and that the DNG Prayer Breakfast will be February 17th at 7:00 AM.
Smith (DELVETS) – Attended USMC Birthday event, the Black Tie Dinner, Post 1 Brunch with WWII veterans providing the invocation.  On Veterans Day he attended the bridge ceremony and Applebee where Gloria read a poem.  Also attended a ceremony with the Honor Guard at the Holy Rosary.  
Weir (AMVETS) – Attended the bridge ceremony and described the need for organization to adopt a room at HOB Women Warriors Home.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Bylaws – proposed changes to establish the Executive Committee in lieu of the Finance and Logistics Committee was discussed and accepted as written.  

Committee Assignment – a listing of committee membership was provided.  Revisions were based on member input.  No further discussion.

DE Code – proposed changes, drafted by Lydia Prigg, Board of Commissions, to Section 8720 on composition of DCVA was reviewed.  After discussion the item was tabled for further review by the Executive Committee on December 3 at 10:00 AM.  
NEW BUSINESS
Chairman Sarg provided advice and direction for endorsements and agency relations without the express consent of the Commission.
Discussion on outreach to the veteran population on college campuses and their Student Veteran Organizations.  Executive Director Knotts will identify point of contact within the schools for reaching their veterans.  
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION
On behalf of the Military Order of the Purple Heart, Dept. CMDR Gary “MO”

Morris, accompanied by MOPH officers Rich Magner and Bill Carroll, presented a farewell plaque to Executive Director John Knotts  He acknowledged the Director’s hard work and dedication on leading the Commission during his tenure.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
December 16, 2014 at 10:00 AM
LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED


13:20 PM
PAGE  
6

